

September 2 Fall classes begin

October 3-4 Homecoming PSU vs. Wisconsin



Word From

Time to Restore the Roar

Greetings from Evanston! On behalf of the national fraternity, congratulations on your official return to campus. We are very pleased with the final outcome of your appeals process. Evanston rarely recognizes chapters removed from campus, but we realized the grave errors in the process and the exceptional caliber of your brotherhood, and we stood by our chapter during this difficult time. The circumstances that brought us here are well behind us; now is our time to "Restore the Roar."

It has been exceptional alumni volunteers like Kerry Small '87, dedicated House Corporation members like **Bob** Rutherford '61 and Jeff Miceli '82 and enduring undergraduates who have ensured success through such hardship. I hope such support and enthusiasm continue! Be assured that you will have it from your headquarters! For those alumni who have not yet met these men, I encourage you to do so. They have endured to keep SAE alive! You will be proud to call them brothers, as I have!

The cycle of our fraternity continues with good years come bad. The bad is over! The current members have a great challenge ahead: rebuilding with low numbers, a jaded community and an unearned reputation. All they know of SAE is what they joined, the young men they met and the house they moved into. John O'Moseley, founder of our national leadership school said it best: "Leave it better than you found it." Together, brothers, we can. Phi Alpha!

Mike Wymant Regional Executive Director Sigma Alpha Epsilon Fraternity (215) 928-1856 office mwymant@sae.net



Eminent By B. Josh Macuga, Eminent Archon

Now is the Time, SAE is the Place!

As the eminent archon for the upcoming 2003-2004 school year, I am pleased to announce that these upcoming semesters are going to be the most important in the history of the Pennsylvania Alpha-Zeta Chapter of Sigma Alpha **Epsilon**. The currently enrolled brotherhood and you – the House Corporation and alumni - have seen the house disintegrate in front of our eyes. We can all credit this to many different things, but to blame one single person and one event would limit our field of vision and thwart our advancement into a bright and noble future.

I know that the brotherhood has looked forward to this great chance to rebuild and be the cornerstone of the reconstruction of SAE at Penn State. However, we cannot do this alone; we know that we are holding the future of SAE on our shoulders, but we need your confidence in us. I know that in the past, alumni brother relations were, well ... not the best, to say the least. I want to be the person to change this. I welcome brothers to get in contact with me for any suggestions, questions, concerns or comments. We do not have to be separate entities. We can all function together as brothers of Sigma Alpha Epsilon. I would like to address a few of my main concerns so that you all know from where we can start and progress.

First, I would like to address the faith and trust many of you have lost in the active brothers. There has been little trust, if any at all, in the past and with good reason. We, the active brothers, have not made the best decisions, nor have we thought of the brothers - past and present. This all must change, and I want to implement this change. There is a gap we need to bridge, and this semester must be the semester where this bridge is built.

Second on my list is the importance of the house improvements including floor resurfacing, column refurbishing and replacement of the lions. The Ranch is in desperate need of these improvements. We are a prominent symbol and a stage for the Greek community on the Penn State campus, but the current state of the house is nothing short of embarrassing. I know that over time, the house lost its shine and glow, but the brothers know now that these improvements will help, not only in rush, but in the future of the presentation of this house. These improvements are a must in order to turn the corner into the future.

As the numbers in the house have depleted, so have the funds, and we are desperately clinging to an already thin budget for the fall and basically no money for the spring. We need, and I stress need, your help in order to pick the house up out of the rubble. We invite anyone who would like to sponsor a social event to do so in his name, and we also invite entire pledge classes to come back and enjoy the house, its active brotherhood and the money spent in order for all parties involved to have a great time. The generation gap is no longer an issue, as we can all join together for the future of SAE. It is time that we all start treating each other as friends as well as brothers.

Finally, I want to stress the invitation that is extended from the active brothers to all of you for the upcoming semesters, not only on football weekends, but any weekend you would like to come and meet all of us. I can only tell you that we are great guys; it is up to you to come and experience the future of SAE.

Alumni Report By Steve Jordan '57

SAE 2003: Rising Like a Phoenix

We owe great thanks to the current House Corporation Board and Kerry Small '87, the new chapter advisor, for battling tenaciously against a very prejudiced IFC and PSU administration. Their patience, hard work, skillful diplomacy and keen understanding of the university's rules helped Pennsylvania Alpha-Zeta rise from the ashes like an SAE phoenix.

Times sure have changed - fraternity and campus life are so different than during my time during the '50s. But the principles of brotherhood have not changed, and our current actives are a good nucleus upon which to rebuild the SAE we knew and which helped shape our lives. These brothers have been through a tough two years - a situation created by others but endured by them. Yet, they are undaunted and enthusiastic for the rebuilding that needs to commence this fall.

While we have a great group of active undergrad brothers, we need your recommendations of potential rushees, be they freshman or returning unaffiliated upperclassman, who would make good SAEs. We need to rebuild the brotherhood.

After being vacant for a year, the house is in need of a great deal of work. Therefore, we need your support by fulfilling your financial pledges or initiating a financial commitment now to support Pennsylvania Alpha-Zeta so we can have a house we can be proud of ... again.

As important as the financial commitment is a commitment of your personal involvement to mentor the actives and pledges. This is vital in recreating the level of hospitality, brotherhood, campus leadership and overall excellence for which our chapter once stood. In the coming months, your board will initiate the following:

- A) A revised pledge training program.
- B) A set of house maintenance standards.
- C) A plan to enable actives to have cook-prepared meals seven days per week.
- D) A plan to encourage the actives to become more active in campus organizations while maintaining their high academic achievement.
- E) Future plans to build out the "bowling alley."

We are dedicated to accomplishing the above, but we can't do it alone. We need the time and talent of you, our alums - particularly those who live within a reasonable driving distance of State College - willing to get involved in our council of alumni mentors to guide the actives and pledges and to recreate what we know SAE can and should be.

Please, support the house financially and with a little bit of your time. The rewards will be to have a house you will be proud to visit at homecoming or any other time of the year and a fraternity that your son or grandson will be proud to pledge.

Interfraternity OUNCI By Chris Colburn '94

Chapter Wins Back IFC Recognition

As most of you are aware, the Executive Board of the Interfraternity Council (IFC) at Penn State discontinued recognition of our chapter during the fall of 2001. They subsequently determined that process to be invalid. The Hearing Board of the IFC then heard the case and increased the sanctions originally levied by the board, ordering SAE to vacate the chapter house. The IFC later acknowledged that they do not have the authority to evict residents of fraternity houses. The IFC prosecutor sent a follow up letter to our eminent archon indicating his dismay with the results, apologizing for his involvement and offering to help our chapter in any way possible. The IFC, however, continued in its action by informing the Borough of State College that we were no longer recognized by their organization.

Using our chapter house as a "fraternity house" requires that its residents be "fraternity members." The university administration indicated to the borough that Penn State doesn't recognize any fraternities and that the IFC is an independent student organization. The borough, however, has taken the position that IFC recognition is required for our members to be "fraternity members" and declared SAE to be in violation of the zoning ordinance. The SAE national office and the Pennsylvania Alpha-Zeta House Corporation contend that our active chapter members were "fraternity members" prior to the existence of the IFC and continue to be "fraternity members" by virtue of their recognition by the national office. The active members vacated the chapter house while we continued to appeal to the IFC for recognition and to the court for resolution of the zoning issue. By order of the Student Organizations Appeals Board (SOAB), we have been readmitted to the IFC. The borough has been notified, and the active members will move back into the chapter house which will reopen this fall. They are on standard probationary status as is any new or readmitted IFC member.

We are continuing to appeal the borough's decision. House corporation boards of other PSU fraternities have taken notice of the treatment of SAE by the borough and the university and have formed the Greek Alumni Coalition, of which SAE is a member. The coalition intends to function as a liaison and provide oversight to Penn State, the IFC and the borough when dealing with fraternity issues. They have taken particular interest in the borough zoning issue, knowing that it can potentially affect every PSU chapter house.

This process has been unpredictable and often unreasonable. We are working diligently to rebuild our active chapter, renovate our chapter house and ensure the longevity of our chapter and chapter house. Please continue your support and contact us with any ideas and comments.

Are You on Our List?

If you would like to be added to the House Corporation e-mail list in order to receive periodic updates, please forward your e-mail address to Chris Colburn '94 at colburn1@alltel.net. As we develop new rules, regulations and responsibilities for the actives and the chapter house, we will circulate the sections for comment.

If you would like to make a non-tax-deductible contribution to the Pennsylvania Alpha-Zeta Corporation or the active chapter, please send gifts to Sigma Alpha Epsilon Fraternity, Alumni Relations Office, P.O. Box 296, State College, PA 16804-0296. Make checks payable to "Pennsylvania Alpha-Zeta Alumni Assoc. of SAE."

June 2003

By Kerry Small '87, Chapter Co-advisor

Returning to the Halls of SAE

About two years ago, I moved back to State College and was surprised to see SAE making the paper, and not in a good way. Like many of you, I was extremely disappointed in the events which had gathered so much negative press, and even more so when I went by the house to meet the men and saw the condition of the house. However, when I met the actives, I was encouraged by the brothers I spoke with; they are guys who I feel will represent SAE well.

Over the next year and half, I became involved in the discussions with the administration, IFC, Student Affairs, the actives and the board in an effort to help get the brothers in good standing. I think that the board would agree that the process was challenging and frustrating for all of us who had concerns for SAE. Fortunately, that time is over, and the brothers will be in good standing this fall. Looking forward, the brothers realize that they have a monumental and critical task ahead of them - 18 seniors rushing freshmen with the goal of restoring SAE's status on campus. To use a cliché, they can't do it alone.

We have plans for rush, pledging, campus involvement, alumni relations and other areas, but to succeed, we need alumni involvement. Prior to moving back to State College, I had stopped by the house a handful of times, and I felt no great need to get involved. Not exactly Alumni Brother Zero, but close. Since then, I have been fortunate enough to be back in the house and meet the brothers, I remember how much it meant to me and I would like to see others have the

opportunity to be part of SAE. There are a few things that you can do to help them and SAE:

- 1) Help them with rush. If you know of any great incoming freshmen of sophomore men, let the rush chairs know. This is definitely the most important step to rebuilding the house. It would be a great help if you can sponsor a rush event, come by and meet the brothers and rushees. At Ohio State, SAE quickly went from 3 to 28 guys largely due to the active involvement of alumni, many of whom had not been back in years.
- 2) Come back and visit the house. The guys are aware that hospitality has not been stressed in the recent past, but they are eager to show you that it's back. Over the summer, we will send out e-mail updates to you on the progress of the renovations and the brotherhood and keep you apprised of good weekends to come back, visit and meet the guys. Just make sure that we have your e-mail address (see page 2).
- 3) Send me your traditions. Many have fallen by the wayside, and we would like to bring some of them back for the fall pledge class. They are part of SAE's more than a century of history, and if appropriate, they will continue. Send them to me at ksmall123@yahoo.com.

We'll have more later, but the brothers are eager to meet the alumni. Hopefully, you'll plan a visit to Happy Valley this coming fall.

Ranch Jpdate By Kerry Small '87, Chapter Co-advisor

Chapter House Gets a Facelift

Renovations on vital portions of the Ranch began in 2000 and were completed in 2001. They included the redesign and reconstruction of the kitchen and bathrooms. The scope of the task was finally revealed when the secrets from 1924 - behind the walls - were exposed. Updating the plumbing, electric and safety systems required the complete removal of the ceiling in the Mid-century Room. The results of the first phase of renovations are quite good. The House Corporation Board intends to have safeguards in place prior to the reopening of the house in the fall of 2003 to ensure the longevity of the improvements.







Financial By Jeff Semmer '82 and Bob Rutherford '61

Chapter Faces Critical Financial Need

The recent closure of the chapter has impacted the financial condition of the House Corporation and is a major concern to the board. The lack of revenue from actives living in the house, nearly non-existent contributions from alumni over the past year, legal fees, ongoing debt service, taxes and insurance on an empty house all combine to cause nearly a \$60,000 cash flow deficit projection for the fiscal year ending June 2003.

	4/30/2003	6/30/2002
<u>Assets</u>		
Cash	\$55,000	\$106,000
Investment		
Securities	\$85,000	\$82,000
<u>Liabilities</u>		
Mortgage	\$268,370	\$283,744

Capital Campaign Update

Goal: \$600,000

Total Pledged: \$458,274 Total Paid: \$281,552

As we revitalize the chapter, we are appealing to alumni to financially

support the corporation by honoring commitments made during our capital campaign as many commitments are in arrears.

Your financial support of the chapter is critical to the success of our relaunch. Detailed financial reports are available upon request.

Pages Needed: Your Favorite SAF Photos

Robert M. Weimer '38 passed into the Chapter Eternal in 2002. We are grateful to his daughter, Ann Louise, for sending in this composite photo from the late 1930s. If you are in this photograph or know the names of any of these brothers, please list them and send them in via e-mail



Brother Robert M. Weimer '38

or U.S. mail. Additionally, if you are in possession of similar photographs, we would like a copy. You can send us an original; we will scan it and return it promptly in the same condition. (See contact information on page 2.)



Where are they now?

Alumni

Curtis C. Stone '47

(P. O. Box 94, Brooklyn, PA 18813-0094; ccstone@epix.net) I am still able to attend the PSU football games and especially the meeting of a group from the '40s, '50s and '60s each year.

George F. Avery '51

(8 Meeker Rd., Westport, CT 06880-1703; george.avery@snet.net) Our '48-'54 group will be gathering this year over the Sept. 27 weekend. We hope to have the opportunity to meet with the alumni board members, as we did last year, to be updated on the status of things there. It has been a difficult period for you guys, and you have a lot of hard work ahead to get back to what our chapter once was. Based on what we've seen over the last decade, many of us don't think you can get there without permanent hands-on supervision by alums – if there are alums with the time and proximity to do this.

Leroy E. Edwards '58

(5 Forest Rise Pl., Monterey, CA 93940-5802; ledwards@nps.navy.mil) I am a retired U.S. Army colonel and am now a professor with the Naval Postgraduate School in Monterey, Calif., teaching several courses: Leadership, Change in Complex Organizations and Project in **Developing Executive Education for Navy** Admirals. Elizabeth Jean and I have five children. One of them, Rebecca, is a '85 PSU alumna. My travels have taken me to Europe, Singapore, Indonesia and Vietnam.

John P. Fry '62

(1101 S. Arlington Rdg., Apt. 1107, Arlington, VA; john.fry@marymount.edu) I attended Carnegie-Mellon University, where I majored in electrical engineering. I became more interested in psychology and transferred to Penn State where I earned a B.S. in industrial psychology. After spending two years as a U.S. Army

radio officer with a signal battalion at Ft. Huachuca, Ariz., I entered graduate school at Michigan State University, where I earned an M.A. and Ph.D. in engineering psychology, a specialty area of industrial/ organizational psychology. After several interesting positions and projects including senior scientist for the Human Resource Research Organization (HumRRO) at Ft. Bliss, Texas, associate professor and consultant on college instruction at Michigan State and a management development specialist for American Hospital Supply and the Chrysler Corporation, I landed here at Marymount University. Today, as associate dean and director of corporate outreach, I help corporations identify their educational needs, write proposals to offer Marymount University's courses on-site and serve as the liaison between the corporations and Marymount, Currently, Marymount University has corporate-university partnerships with the CIA, DynCorp, the

June 2003



Navy Federal Credit Union, the Office of Naval Research and the U.S. Patent and Trademark Office. Others are pending. Pam and I have been married since 1984. She's a retired Blue Cross/Blue Shield manager. We have two beautiful daughters, one son-in-law and one grandson. We live on the top floor of a condominium that overlooks the Pentagon and Washington, D.C. We vacation in Sedona, Ariz., at least twice a year.

Paul F. Gray Jr. '65

(5817 Bridle Bend Trl., Plano, TX 75093; graysintx@aol.com) I am married to Barbara Hurd, PSU '66 and a "Little Sister of Minerva." We have three children and six grandkids. I retired from the corporate world (Stanley Works) two years ago. In 2001, I started a company that provides consulting and import services. Have lived in Plano, Texas (suburb of Dallas), since 1991. I have not done a good job of keeping touch with all the brothers, but have seen quite a few in recent years at weddings, golf outings, football bowl games, etc. I am looking forward to receiving *The Rancher*!

Terry L. Singer '68

(1400 Sylvan Way, Louisville, KY 40205; terry.singer@louisville.edu) I've been at the University of Louisville for six years as the dean of The Kent School of Social Work. For about the last four years, I have been the chapter advisor for Kentucky Sigma, helping them through the colony phase into a very successful SAE fraternity – the best on campus, if you ask me. I would love to get PSU brothers connected to those here. It would be a great trip to see a nice house (we don't have a house yet) and for the Penn Staters to have a place to visit the Kentucky Derby or a range of other exciting events. How about a trip to see one of the Wildcat's basketball teams. I am happy to see the house up and functioning again, having followed the recent debacle; in fact, I made a number of personal inquiries to the PSU administration about the way problems were handled and never did get much in the way of satisfactory responses. I hope you will be successful in building the chapter back as one of the best on campus.

George A. Guiley '71

(2526 Cole Road, Wexford, PA 15090-7805; coachg@nauticom.net) I work in the mortgage banking business for Resource

Bank. We are a wholesale mortgage banker. I also coach cross country and track at La Roche College in the north hills of Pittsburgh. In March, I had surgery for prostate cancer. We believe that we found the cancer early and that the prognosis is good. The lab report after surgery was encouraging. I will be participating in the First Father's Day 5K Run/Walk for Prostate Cancer. The women have had their Mother's Day 5K for Breast Cancer for many years now, and we men are starting to do the same.

Michael G. Miller '77

(607 Schoolhouse Road, Kennett Square, PA 19348; michael.miller@jacobs.com) I am a senior manager for Jacobs Engineering, managing our worldwide alliance with major pharmaceutical core client Merck & Co., Inc. I am married to Jane Haller Miller, PSU '80 and a "Little Sister of Minerva." We have two daughters, Meredith (11) and Madeline (9). Brothers I stay in frequent contact with include Eric Lindner '75, Ed Foley '75, Roger Beck '77, Dave Dougherty '78 and Mike Ward '76. Other brothers more seldom seen include Rich Meadows '80, Joe Liberato '79, Tom Alloy '79, Jeff Sullivan '75 and Carl Sacchetti '77. I'm anxious to hear about what's going on with the legal and national issues relative to our chapter.

Jeffrey A. Malehorn '83

(c/o GE Int'I Distribution, P.O. Box 6027, Pouch, Schenectady, NY 12301-6027; jeff.malehorn@ge.com) I have been living in Tokyo, Japan, for the last few years after a three-year stint in Paris. Still working for GE (19 years and counting). I will be back in U.S. with my wife, Laura, and two daughters, Kayla (6) and Ali (3), at the end of June and beginning of July when I plan to reunite with pledge brothers in the Philly/D.C. areas.

John F. Semmer '88

(4452 Lake Forest Dr., W., Ann Arbor, MI 48108; john.f.semmer@accenture.com) My wife, Jill (Buzzell, PSU '88), and I have two daughters, Julia (3) and Jamie (1). We are in the process of moving back "home" to the Philadelphia area after nine great years in Ann Arbor, Mich. With brothers "Chip" '81 and Tom Socie '83 and families, we have been hosting tailgates where frequent visitors include PSU SAEs Bobby Heiser '88, John Becker '87, Kevin Bressler '83, Joe Krum '88 (prior to the Krum's move to Cali) and others. A highlight of the 2002 tailgating season was reproducing Skellar Happy's circa 1987, with a command performance by Chris Mincer prior to the Nebraska game.

We hope to get Chris back again this year. In 2002 Jill and I were pleased to work with the university to endow a scholarship in memory of Geoff Blatt '87. We hope to complete initial funding of the endowment in 2004. Contact me by e-mail if you would like to learn more.

Timothy L. Edwards '91 -



Tim Edwards '91 attended the wedding of Debbie Curran to Todd McGarity '91 in Nov. 2000. The McGaritys are now expecting a baby. Brothers in attendance at the wedding were (L-R) J. Glenn Castle '90, J. Kevin Meck '92, Dr. Gregory A. Edwards '91, Joseph A. Naggar '92, Matthew C. Sirianni '91, Edwards, Robert T. Gibson '92, Timur J. Tunador '91, McGarity, William J. Benzinger '90, Timothy P. Pearman '91 and Andrew R. Schmitt '92.

(5528 Windwood Dr. Dublin, OH 43017; tedwards@columbus.rr.com) My wife, Amy, and I live with our three daughters just outside of Columbus, Ohio, in a sea of scarlet and gray. We will be in town for the OSU game and probably one September game to celebrate new dad, Todd McGarity '91. There is a God if he has a girl.

Joshua C. Ritti '95

(616 Wateree St., Sausalito, CA 94965; jritti@excite.com) I am living just north of San Francisco, working for the Construction Litigation group in KPMG. My wife, Mary, and I are quickly approaching our one-year wedding anniversary.

Chapter Eternal

Since publication of our last issue, we have learned of the death of

Robert C. Fogelsonger '37 (1/01) Robert M. Weimer '38 Wakelee Thompson '41 Benjamin F. Leaman Jr. '43 (4/01)

Sigma Alpha Epsilon mourns their passing and extends sincere condolences to their families and friends.

The Rancher 5

WHERE IN THE WORLD ARE THEY? ADDRESSES FOR MISSING BROTHERS ARE BEING SOUGHT!

The list of missing brothers below illustrates the difficult task of keeping current with the whereabouts of our alumni. We want to get reconnected! If you can provide a complete address for any of these brothers, please send the name and complete address in the enclosed envelope, or e-mail us at newse2stayconnected.com. Be sure to mention you are providing information for a lost member of Sigma Alpha Epsilon at PSU.

Todd Dickinson Sidney M. Morrison 1920 Joseph Stanley 1920 F. Y. Rutter 1921 George R. Shepherd 1921 George P. Fike 1922 Albert E. Thomas 1923 Donald S. Nace 1924 Alfred A. Price 1924 Walter W. Housman 1926 George V. Howard 1927 James W. Holliday 1928 Jeptha Newkirk Jr. 1928 Jack T. Seltzer 1930 Caleb H. Smith 1930 Milton C. Young 1930 Edward B. Munch 1933 William A. Patterson 1933 Charles H. Stevens Jr. 1933 William J. Baillie Jr. 1934 Elmer Hahn 1935 John K. Haman 1935 Charles B. Keiser 1936 William L. Wallace 1936 Charles R. Wilson Jr. 1936 Lee F. Adams 1938 Neil A. Gleason 1939 James T. Wilson 1941 Robert T. Beardsley 1942 Robert D. Brookes 1943 Herbert C. Jennings 1943 Donald S. Parker 1943 Donald A. Kratzer 1944 Ross E. Stickel Jr. 1945 Ronald S. Jones 1946 Charles T. Leonard 1946 Pallen S. Millick Jr. 1946 Charles K. Krug 1948 Robert Laing 1950 John C. Langstaff 1950 Harry W. Criswell 1951 W. Bruce McMillin Jr. 1952 Robert J. Smith 1953 Alvin D. Moddelmog 1954 John E. Messick 1955

Henry W. Cox 1956 Robert P. Eisenhuth 1956 Daniel A. Harting 1956 Stanley J. Pietroski 1956 Scott O. Rogers 1957 Virgilio A. Volpe 1957 Theodore C. Frederick 1958 James B. Saxe Jr. 1958 James W. Rodgers 1958 E. Jerry Bruce Jr. 1959 George W. Huggler II 1959 William E. Painter 1961 Theodore I. Wells Jr. 1961 Robert G. Sands 1963 Roberta McGee 1964 William E. Doll 1964 Edward F. Horst Jr. 1964 Henry B. McLaughlin 1968 William P. Jones Jr. 1969 Frederick W. Purdy 1969 William T. McCallum 1970 Stephen A. Schmidt 1970 Randal J. Raeuchle 1971 William J. Stinger 1971 Dennis A. Wagner 1971 Dick Hertz 1971 Kent T. Alessandro 1972 Edgar W. Breisch 1972 Steven O. McAlexander 1973 Douglas D. Rozelle Jr. 1973 Patrick W. Corcoran 1974 Stephen A. Lieberman 1974 Joseph L. Novello Jr. 1974 Gary C. Reisner 1974 Mark E. Brickell 1975 Edward O. Sweisford 1976 Thomas B. Ruff 1977 Michael D. Genovese 1978 Vincent C. Lucas 1978 Rudolph M. Tomarelli Jr. 1978 Steven J. Ballenger 1980 Kevin J. Bowen 1980 Douglas N. Corbett 1980 Thomas G. Egbert 1980 Lance A. Fogel 1980

Ronald C. Kiser 1980 Timothy S. Stupak 1980 Michael R. McGoldrick 1981 Michael S. Ressler 1982 Michael R. Scott 1982 Scott D. Williams 1983 Robert T. Joyce II 1984 Christopher P. Mallios Jr. 1984 John J. M. Brown 1985 Todd S. Morris 1985 Ronald K. Austerlade 1986 Thomas A. Fickinger 1986 Scott D. Seymour 1986 Robert M. Shepard 1986 John Admore 1987 Paul M. Clemente 1987 Robert J. Wagner Jr. 1987 Amy M. Scott 1987 Robert F. Heiser 1988 Joseph F. Orobono 1989 Mark A. Kasubick 1990 Erik R. Nielsen 1990 Mark B. Reale 1990 Stephen H. Greer 1991 Mark W. Troup 1991 Samuel B. Allison 1992 Darius E. Mark 1992 Kristopher J. Reinhard 1993 David S. Troup 1993 John C. Vivenzio 1993 Dave F. Gottfried 1993 Charles C. Knight III 1994 Christopher G. Martha 1994 Frank R. Pease Jr. 1994 Karl M. Zeigler 1994 Michael S. Dietz 1994 John C. Bigham IV 1995 Kristopher Alexander 1995 Jonathan S. Kirkwood 1996 Patrick J. Tupper 1996 Daniel J. Meers 1997 Gregory M. Mitarotonda 1998 François Morin 1998 Quinn Riordan 1998 **Brad Flores 1999**



6 June 2003